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We hope that you will feel refreshed and uplifted by 
worshipping with us.  If you are a visitor and would like 
more information  about our church please take one of 
the ‘Welcome’ cards at the church doors. 
 
There is a crèche for babies and young children in the  
hall. 
 

Order of Service 
 

Please stand when the Bible enters the church. The 
choir will sing: ‘Living God in Heaven Above’ (Hymn 
711 v.1) 
 

Welcome   
 

Call to Worship 
 

Reading We lay poppies 
 

Hymn 710: ‘I have a dream’ a man once said 
 

Opening Prayer  
 

Reading : Numbers 1: 1-16, 44-46  
 

All Age Talk 
 

How we remember 
 

Roll call of the fallen of Barnhill St Margaret’s 
 

Hymn 161 : O God our help in ages past (vv1,4-6) 
 

Reading : In memory  
 

The Last Post 
   

Exhortation to Remembrance 
 

Minister:   

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old, 

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun, and in the morning 

We will remember them. 

Response: “We will remember them” 
 

Silence 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

http://www.bsmchurch.org.uk


Reveille 
 

Laying of the Wreath by Barbara Rickmann 
 

Hymn 712 : What shall we pray for those who died          (remain seated) 
 

Children invited to leave for Young Church 
 

Choir Anthem: Blessed Jesus, Lord I Pray 
 

Reflection :  100 years 
       

Sermon 
 

Hymn 528 : Make me a channel of your peace 
 

Offering  
 

Hymn 807 : Praise God from whom all blessings flow 
 

Prayers of Thanksgiving and Intercession 
 

Act of Commitment:  
Minister :  let us pledge ourselves to the service of God and all humanity, that 
we may be peacemakers in our homes, in our community, in our country and in 
our world. 
All: Lord God, we pledge ourselves to serve you and all people in the 
cause of peace and for the relief of want and suffering. Give us wisdom; 
give us courage; give us hope; and keep us always faithful. Amen. 
 

The Lord’s Prayer 
 

Hymn 703 : God save the Queen (v.1)  
     

Benediction (Three-fold Amen) 
 

 
There will be a Retiring Offering for the charity ‘There But Not There’ 

 

 

 

Now come and join us for refreshments.  There is a display in the 

hall foyer which commemorates the men on our Church Great War 

Memorial. Please take time to read about these men and remember 

their sacrifice.   
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 



OUR FAMILY NEWS 
 

Guild Christmas Meal : Tuesday 11 December 2018, 7pm for 7.30pm in  
Monifieth Golf Club.  Please give your name to Rhona, 774916  

 

THIS WEEK 
 

Monday 12 November 
2pm - Badminton in the hall 

 

7.30pm  to 9.30pm -  Scottish Country Dancing in the church hall. 
 

Tuesday  13 November 
9.30am  - Morning Prayers in the Session Room 

 

9.30am - Tots and Toddlers 
 

7pm - Guild Project Evening in the church followed by refreshments in the hall.  
All welcome. Please hand any donations of shortbread or loaves into office on 

Tuesday morning between 9.30am and 12.30pm or bring to the hall at  
2.30 pm. 

 

Wednesday 14 November  
12.30pm - Café open serving soup, sandwiches and home-bakes.  

 

1.30pm - Carpet bowls and board games in the hall. 
We are in urgent need of help to set up the carpet and put it away when 

we finish at 3.30pm .  Without this assistance the group will be unable to 
continue. Please speak to Alison in the office. 

 

2pm - Bereavement Friendship Group meet in Room 2 
 

Thursday 15 November 
No Tots and Toddlers (school in service day) 

 

2pm - Badminton in the hall 
 

Friday 16 November 
2pm - Craft Group meet in Room 1 

 

Saturday 17 November 
9.30am - Another opportunity to help with the gathering of leaves in the 

grounds. All help appreciated. 
 

10am to 12 noon - Safeguarding Course in the hall.  It is hoped as many Elders  
or those who have not had recent training (within last 2 years) will be able to 

attend. Any interested parties are also welcome. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Sunday 18 November 
9.15 am : Contemporary Service  

We meet from 9am for coffee  
 

10.30am - Worship - Guild Dedication 
Lifts to Church : John Grocott  779581 and Anne Chalmers  739719 

Creche: Jackie Mackie and Denise Melville  
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Saturday 24 November 
10am to 12 noon -  Joint COFFEE MORNING with 30th B Guides (Thursday) 

and Barnhill St Margaret’s Church in the hall. Fundraising for ‘Twinning Toilets’ 
 

Toilet twinning, is an initiative which invites people or organisations to ‘twin’ 
their own toilet with latrines in poor communities. It is a way of raising funds to 
enable people in the poorest nations to have clean water, a proper toilet and 

learn about good hygiene.   
 

Tickets priced £2 for adults and 50p for children aged 5+ can be purchased 
from the Church Office or any member of the Outreach Team from 4th Novem-

ber.  We are delighted the Guides have asked us to join with them for this 
worthwhile event and will greatly appreciate your support. 

 

Saturday 24 November 
3pm to 5pm - Messy Church in the hall. 

Crafts, stories, songs and something to eat! 
 

Sunday 25 November 
2pm to 4.30pm - Fundraising AFTERNOON TEA in the hall.  

 

Logan Cosgrove and his friend Zac have been selected to attend the World 
Scout Jamboree in West Virginia next year. As part of the experience they 

have been asked to fundraise towards the trip with some of the money helping 
Scouts in other areas of the world that may be unable to meet the cost. Come 
and enjoy an afternoon of sandwiches, sausage rolls, scones and cakes etc, 

along with tea or coffee. Sit back and relax while Zac plays some tunes on the 
piano. Tickets are £6 for adults and £3 for children, available from Logan or his 

Mum, Lucy. 
 

Sunday 2 December 
2.30pm - ‘A TIME TO REMEMBER’ service in the church followed by  

refreshments in the hall.  Please let Alison in the office know if you would like 
to attend. 

 

 
 

 



Friday 7 December 
7.30pm - CHRISTMAS CONCERT in the Church .  

In recent year’s one of the “not to be missed” events in our church calendar  
has been the Christmas concert by The Impromptu Singers led by Glynis 

Bromage. We are fortunate that again Glynis has agreed to come along to en-
tertain us. Tickets are priced at £5 and will be on sale at the church doors after 

the service or can be purchased from the church office 

 

 All proceeds to projects in the Philippines.  
  

EVENTS ELSEWHERE 
 

Wednesday 14 November 

7pm - Friends of Broughty Ferry Library 
Talk: From the Trenches to Armistice by Steve Johnston  

Admission £3 includes refreshments. Tickets from the library or 436919 
 

Thursday 15 November 

12 noon - Broughty Ferry Churches prayers for the Persecuted Church in St 
James Church Reading Room (via the hall), Fort Street, Broughty Ferry. 

You are welcome to bring a packed lunch to eat afterwards 
 

Saturday 17 November at 7.15pm and Sunday 18 November at 2.30pm 

’Who’s Been Sleeping In My Breakfast?’ Dundee Nativity in the Steeple 

Church, Nethergate. Admission free! Bring family and friends. 
 

Saturday 17 November 

10am to 10pm - Rev James Wilson is hosting an Open Day at Whitfield Parish 

Church. Large artwork, demonstrations, bouncy castle, food throughout the 

day and more!  
 

Saturday 8 December 

SLEEP IN THE PARK,  Slessor Gardens, Dundee. 
Last year 8,00 people slept in Princes Street Gardens and raised money to 

help end homelessness. This is now being extended to other cities and you are 
invited to participate at Dundee.  Contact Alisa for more details. 

 



This year’s Giving Tree charity is Smalls for All. This is a 

Scottish charity which works in partnership with a number of 

organisations to collect and distribute underwear to help 

women and children in Africa. They help those living in  

orphanages, slums, Internal Displacement Camps and 

schools as well as providing underwear to hospitals to help those suffering 

from some medical conditions. At the moment they are working with partners to 

make up ‘hygiene packs’ for girls and young women and have asked for dona-

tions of black “full” pants for these packs. They also need underwear for boys 

aged 3 to 15 years. Underwear is something we really don’t give much thought 

to but it is vitally important to girls and young women who may have to miss 

school if they don’t have any, and as we know, education is one of the best 

ways to help lift people out of poverty. As in previous years, we will be very 

grateful if you will take one or more gift tags from the tree, purchase the item 

on the tag and put your gift into the marked basket at the main door. The last 

day for receiving donations is Sunday 2nd December. 

DUNDEE FOODBANK : In the run up to Christmas 
we would be grateful  if everyone could donate 
something special eg cake, chocolates, biscuits 

etc.   Household items are also required for  

‘STARTER PACKS’ eg cutlery, crockery, bedding, cleaning materials 
           These items can be placed in the box at the main door. 


